
STATE OF ARKANSAS 

DEPARTMENT OF POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOGY 


8001 NATIONAL DRIVE, P.O. BOX 8913 

tITTLE ROCK, ARKA~SAS 72219-8913 


PHONE: (50l) 562·6533 

FAX: (SOl) 562-2541 


June 	28, 1995 

Mr. John M. Carver 
Manager, Safety and Environmental Compliance 
El Dorado Chemical Company 
P. O. Box 1373 
Oklahoma City, OK 73101 

RE: 	 Class III Landfill, El Dorado, Arkansas 
Permit No. 177-SR-1 CSN 70-0040 

Waste Stabilization and Closure Plan 

Dear 	Mr. Carver: 

The waste stabilization and closure plan of June, 1995 by Woodward­
Clyde has been reviewed and is approved herewith. You are 
authorized to begin construction in accordance with the approved 
plan. 

Upon receipt of a closure certification report, as discussed in the 
closure plan, you will be contacted and a final closure inspection 
of the landfill facility will be scheduled for a time mutually 
agreeable to EDC and the Department. 

If you have any questions or comments, or if I can be of service 
please call me at 501-570-2854. 

Sincerely, 

Rodg r Pa 
Engineer 
Solid Waste Management Division 

cc: 	 Ray Quick, Woodward-Clyde 
Chuck Nestrud, Chisenhall, Nestrud & Julian 
Al Eckert, Legal Division 
Jerry Delavan, Water Division 
Harry Elliott, Enforcement Coordinator 
Jean Floyd, District Field Inspector 


